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Meetings and Events

CPNO general meeting February 20"
7:00 pm (social period @ 6:30 pm)

CPNO general meetings are held every third
Monday at First Existentialist Congregation,

470 Candler Park Drive; committee meetings

are at Epworth United Methodist Church,
1561 McLendon Ave., 2" (or as shown)

All are welcome - only registered members
are eligible to vote at monthly

meetings. Membership applications must be
received by CPNO by the 1st of the month of

meeting.
February General Meeting Agenda:

* Welcoming remarks, approval of agenda
and January 2012 minutes

* Officer and Committee Reports

¢ Land Use Matters

* New Business

* Announcements and Open Forum

Submit March agenda items to any CPNO
officer by February 23", 2012

Events Calendar (open to all)

Monday February 20" @ 7pm
CPNO General Meeting
First Existentialist Congregation

Wednesday February 15" @ 3pm
L5P Business Assn — The Wrecking Bar

Thursday February 23" @ 7pm
NPU-N Meeting - L5P Community Center

Wednesday March 7" @ 7pm
CPNO Zoning Committee — Epworth

Monday March 12" @ 7pm
CPNO Board of Directors - Epworth

Monday March 19" @ 7pm
CPNO General Meeting
First Existentialist Congregation
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News for Candler Park Your In Town Hometown

APS Redistricting Tensions Continue
CP Education Committee organized to build awareness, support
By Paige Parvin

The Candler Park Education Committee has continued its work in recent weeks to
represent the neighborhood in the Atlanta Public Schools redistricting process.
Specially made stickers, flyers, T-shirts, and an increased presence at public
meetings and forums all have helped to reinforce the committee’s main priorities:
securing an expansion for Mary Lin Elementary and keeping neighborhood students
in the Mary Lin-Inman-Grady cluster of schools. These objectives are met in Option
A of the second set of map options circulated by APS demographers.

Committee chair Kate Sandhaus, CPNO Communications Officer, has sought
widespread input to draft a position statement for Candler Park. It reads:

Candler Park Response to Round Two Maps
Candler Park would like to thank the Atlanta Board of Education, Atlanta Public
Schools and Bleakly demographers for their continued efforts during the rezoning
process. We understand that this is a difficult issue for all of the city’s
neighborhoods, and appreciate APS’ desire to achieve the best outcome for the
greatest number of children.

Our community is committed to APS and has demonstrated that commitment by
sending the vast majority of our children to our public schools. We ask that APS
support us by keeping Mary Lin K-5, delivering the long-promised Mary Lin
expansion and keeping our students in the Inman-Grady cluster.

The proposal presented in Option A best supports the needs of the Candler Park
community for the following reasons:

1. Mary Lin needs its long-promised renovation and expansion.

*  This project was scheduled to occur long before this redistricting effort began.

*  The last Mary Lin renovation was in 1994—almost twenty years ago.

*  Qur entire 4th and 5th grades are in trailers, we have outgrown the space and
the building is in disrepair.

* Previous plans addressed not only over-crowding, but also long-time
deficiencies involving the media center, lunchroom, front office and school
security.

*  Candler Park voters went to the ballot box twice to support SPLOST, both times
with the assurance that Mary Lin was slated to get its renovation.

*  SPLOST lll included appropriations for Mary Lin, which were moved to SPLOST
V.

*  For years we have been told the project was merely delayed, and will still take
place.

*  Qut of APS’ 58 active elementary schools, only seven — including Mary Lin —
have never received SPLOST funding.

*  We ask that APS honor its commitment and live up to its campaign theme for
the SPLOST referendum: “Promises Made, Promises Kept.” Option A keeps
APS’ commitment; Option B does not. Let’s make the Mary Lin project a
“promise kept.” Continued on page 2
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2. APS should invest in success.

Mary Lin is one of the top-performing schools in the city and is in the top
10% of elementary schools statewide.

We have made a firm commitment to APS. A full 96% of our elementary-age
kids attend Mary Lin — not charter schools, private schools, or schools in
other zones.

Mary Lin parents roll up their sleeves every day to maintain the environment
of excellence at our schools.

The K-5 model is serving our children well when it comes to instructional
continuity, a nurturing environment, parental involvement and identifying
special needs.

We believe that whenever possible, schools and communities should be kept
intact; this goes for all schools and communities, not just ours.

Mary Lin is a cornerstone of our community and a source of community
pride, and we have invested a great deal of sweat equity into it.

3. Our youngest children should stay in our neighborhood to promote
community, safety and walkability.

“

Laughter in the Park

We care deeply about safe, walkable access for our youngest children
because we have it today and have seen how well it works.

We value the opportunity to speak with our children’s teachers and find out
how we can help. This is one way we have built a strong support network.
For the 2010 Walk To School Day, the Georgia Transportation Commissioner
came to Mary Lin to showcase it as a wonderful, walkable school.

Parents of multiple young children would find it difficult to shuttle between
two facilities and remain as deeply engaged in both schools.

The CSX/MARTA/DeKalb Avenue corridor is a major barrier and high-speed
commuter thoroughfare. It has a reversible “suicide lane” that causes many
accidents and pedestrian hazards. It does not allow for safe, walkable access
to school.

There are very few access points across DeKalb Avenue, which will cause
significant traffic issues. This will be exacerbated by the several hundred
new housing units going into Edgewood as part of the Comprehensive
Development Plan, which will use the same crossing point used in the
proposed split grade model. Continued on page 3

A
d LMWAW i

by Deb Milbrath



www.candlerpark.org

APS Redistricting, from page 2

4. Mary Lin must remain in the Inman - Grady
cluster with our neighboring communities.

* As part of the Inman and Grady communities,
we have a 30-year history of working together
and maintaining an environment of excellence.

* Mary Lin has played a fundamental role in
helping to build and maintain Inman and
Grady’s success.

* APS should make certain that administrative
transfers are only allowed at schools with
space for all in-zone students.

*  SPLOST dollars should be spent where there is
current need, not just anticipated need.

e If additional capacity is needed at Inman or
Grady, APS should consider creative solutions
such as an Inman annex and / or alternate
grade configurations (e.g., a 6, 5/6 or 8
academy).

Thank you for your consideration and support.

Jay Sandhaus
President, Candler Park Neighborhood Organization

The Candler Park position statement will be posted
on the CPNO website and circulated publicly as well
as presented to APS leadership. Neighbors are
encouraged to fill out the online survey by February
24 expressing support for Option A and to contact
decision makers with their opinion. The email
address for general feedback is
apsdemographicstudy@atlantapublicschools.
us.

Updates and contact information for APS leaders, as
well as information about upcoming meetings, are
available at candlerpark.org.
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AMNESTY
DECLARED!

Finally:
DENTISTRY WITHOUT GUILT!*

We officially pardon all previous dental offenses!

e No matter how long you've gone without
dental treatment

¢ No matter what shape your mouth is in

e No matter how nervous you feel

We won't badger or embarrass you about it.
Put that all behind vou and get a fresh start
in a friendly, non-judgmental, atmosphere.

Richard B. Shapiro, D.D.S*
427 Moreland Ave. Suite 200
404-523-2514

“We Cater to Cowards”

*Check out our website: shapirodentist.com

Because You Have
Better Things To Do!

Cimstorage ¥

404-853-3303
SELF STORAGE

Lt
BOXES &Facline

FedEx Shipping
CONCIERGE

Services Available
...and so much more!

Proudly serving our
Candler Park Neighbors
with all of your moving
& storing needs.

726 Ponce de Leon Pl.
Atlanta, GA 30306

citystorageatlanta.com



www.candlerpark.org

Group Collects Expressway Memorabilia
By J.J. Richardson

Growing weary of distortions and outright revisions of history, a group of aging road warriors has begun collecting the
history of the "Road Fight" that in-town neighborhoods waged against the GADOT for over 30 years. While some people
have already donated their historic documents to Emory's Woodruff Library, The Atlanta History Center, and the Olmsted
Parks Society, we believe that many historical papers, photos and personal stories still remain out there in our community-
perhaps buried and unseen for decades.

Are you one of those persons who were living in a neighborhood threatened by the "Stone Mountain Expressway," "I-485"
or "The Presidential Parkway"? If so, we want to talk with you. Were you involved in "Stopping the Road"?

If you have documents you'd be willing to donate, we'd be happy to archive and preserve them. If you have documents
you don't want to donate, may we borrow them long enough to copy them and then return them to you? Would you
be willing to participate in a taped oral history interview as a part of this project? If so, we want to hear your story.

We're acutely aware that many of our brave road warriors and participants in civil disobedience, in Roadbusters, and in
CAUTION have died; many others are in their 70s and 80s. If we don't record the real history of this conflict, which
threatened to destroy our in-town neighborhoods and parks, that history will be lost forever. Therefore, we'll begin by
doing oral interviews with the oldest respondents to our advertisements, and go backwards in age until we reach
everyone that wants to be heard.

To participate in this mammoth project, you can help us by doing the following...
Continued on page 5

This Credit Union Auto Loan is sweeet.

LOAN & GET AFREE

BOOK ANY AUTO

ALLOCARS APR startingat 2
NEWQLUSED | cmasiommt:) /.. 0

BOND Community FCu
o oMUY U 404-525-0619%217  wwwBONDCUcom

*All loans and rates subject to approval. APR = Annual Percentage Rate. Gas Card offer while supplies @
last. For more info, visit www.bondcu.com, or contact our Loan Department at 404-525-0619, ext 217. o
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Roadbuster Memorabilia, from page 4

1. Donate or allow us to copy your memorabilia of
the road fight.

2. Send us your story in MS-word or

3. Volunteer for an oral history interview

To participate, send your material to me at
JJRichar@bellsouth.net and state whether you
wish it to be returned or not. Please include your
name, address and current age. If you wish to be
interviewed, send an e-mail to me with your name,
contact information and age, and we'll follow up
with you as soon as possible.

Time is running out to record this incredible story
of how groups of citizens defeated an expressway
promoted by a former Mayor of Atlanta and a
former President of the U.S. and saved in town
neighborhoods. We look forward to hearing your
story. Thank you!

J.J. Richardson (formerly J.J. Williams, writer for

the BOND Community Star newspaper) for our

team: Lynn Kerpel, Ruth Wall, Heather Fenton,

Mary Dabbs, Gail King, Sally Harbaugh and others.

2012 Sweetwater 420 Fest 5K Road Race
By David Aynes

This year's Sweetwater 420 Fest 5K Road Race will
take place on Saturday, April 21 at 9 AM. The race
begins on McLendon Ave near Epworth and we
plan to end on Clifton Terrace. All proceeds will
benefit Candler Park Neighborhood Organization,
Inc. Registration links are available
throughwww.candlerpark.org/420 or

through Active.com. Pre-registration entry fees are
$28 per runner. After April 14", registration is $38
per runner. The race has sold out for the past
several years and this year we're hoping to attract
arecord 2,200 runners.

| am proposing that CPNO vote at its February
meeting on expenditure items associated with
producing this year’s race including:

-Variable Expenses: $15.75 per runner (shirt, beer,
wrist band, electronic bib timing)

-Fixed Costs: $14,600 (event management,
security, insurance, Porta-Johns, awards,
contingency, etc.)

A full, detailed budget will be available at the
meeting.

Clean

Get A Head Start on Spring Cleaning!

25% Off Pre-Spring Deep Cleaning

* see website for daetails

Residential & Commercial Cleaning | Bonded & Insured
Satisfaction Guaranteed | Locally Owned & Operated

info@simplecleansolutions.com - www.simplecleansolutions.com
404.695.6959
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GOIN" DOWN TO NEW ORLEANS. GOT MY TICKET IN MY HANDS...

EPN MARDI GRAS
THROWDOWN

NEW ORLEANS FOOD & MUSIC FESTIVAL

~ SAL FEBRUARY 25TH
I.’V! MUSIC ALL DAY - 7 GREAT BANDS

Festival Stage H

MIKE VEAL BAND "

FIED & SEED MARCHING ABOMINABLES
THE SQUIRREL HEADS
THE CONSTELLATIONS
Front Page News Main Stage
LARRY GRIFFITH BAND
Tijuana Garage Cabaret Stage
THE GLAMAZONS LIVE MARDI GRAS REVIEW
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HHURRY! LESS THAN 200 TICKETS LEFT! }

3 72 FORTTICKET SALES & MORE INFORMATION GOTTO~ =/ ¢
' WWW.FPNMARDIGRAS.COM 1
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Candler Park Redrawn Into New

City Council District
By Timothy Darnell, East Atlanta Patch

Candler Park would be represented by
Councilman Kwanza Hall under the latest map
being considered by the Atlanta City Council.
Currently, the community is part of
Councilman Alex Wan'’s 6" District.

The new map, known as Plan 6, is the city
council’s latest attempt to redraw its
boundaries in accordance with 2010 Census
data.

Hall represents District 2 on the council.

In order to account for 2010 census data, each
of the city’s 12 districts must have a population
of at least 35,000.

Cities, counties and states are required by law
to redraw and adjust their electoral boundaries
when a new Census is completed, to reflect
new population numbers and demographics. A
citizen who lived in one city council district
may live in another after the boundaries have
been redrawn and approved.

Since November, the city council has
considered five other maps. The council has
already approved Plan 6 in a previous vote, but
a second vote is required before the maps are
sent to Mayor Kasim Reed. If he signs off, the
maps will be sent to the U.S. Department of
Justice for approval.

www.candlerpark.org

ManyPaws

Pet Sitting 404-378-6935 (J

DDé6 887 @comcast.net

A Mature Approach To Loving Care For Your Animals
Daphne Delaney 404-210-8269 Jane Tunno 404-218-3512

Envir®-lech
\_PEST SERVICES _2

404.891.1407
Support@atlpest.com

Once a pest problem arises,
homeowners seek effective
solutions that minimize the impact
to the environment, their family
members and their pets.

* |nsects
ast:';iml . L] ROdentS
Ml ASSOCIATION boe: 1

ATION « Termites

Contact us to receive
50% off your first
service!
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CPNO Membership Meeting Notes, January 16, 2012
Submitted by Mischa Uppelschoten, CPNO Zoning Officer

7:03 Jay Sandhaus opens the meeting.

Thanks The Wrecking Bar for this month’s food and drinks.
We welcomed 3 new neighbors.

Motion to adopt agenda carries.

7:05 Georgia Marathon, Jayne Nickell. On Sunday, March 18, the 6™ annual GA Marathon will be held, this time spanning the entire
weekend. On the 18th, in Candler Park between 7 and 10am roads will be affected; some roads will become one way, some roads will
be closed entirely. There will always be an east/west and a north/south corridor that allows traffic through. A map was issued. For
more info, check http://candlerpark.org/content/georgia-marathon, www.Georgiamarathon.com, email info@georgiamarathon.com
or call 404-832-0786 for up to the minute info, or even directions on how to navigate the neighborhood. Benefits as calculated
include $8.5 million worth of economic activity in DeKalb and Fulton county, a half million dollars charity contributions, and the
Neighborhood challenge (http://www.georgiamarathon.com/neighborhood_challenge.htm).

7:14 APD Officer Ryan. We are now in the 608 beat, the Northern most part of zone 6. Crime is up 3% compared to this week last
year.

7:18 Montessori on Euclid, Wayne Flindall, Montessori. Expected to start January, satellite of Atlanta Montessori International School.
Sunday January 22" there will be an open house. Curriculum will start for ages 8 weeks — 5 yrs.

7:23 Dunkin Donuts deferred to next month.

7:23 Redistricting: An Education committee was established, with as charter: "The Candler Park Education Committee will advocate
for the specific goals adopted by the Membership at our Special Meeting, which are generally to keep Mary Lin K-5 and stay in the
Inman/Grady cluster. It will be responsible for suggesting and implementing tactics to achieve these goals, recruiting neighbors to
help, and coordinating with nearby neighborhoods and other groups with similar goals. The committee will end once the school
redistricting becomes final." Kate Sandhaus was voted chair. Kate Sandhaus: APS has released 4 maps, which change some of the
schools we are districted to. At this moment we are in a phase that allows for community input. At the end of January, 2 or 3 totally
new maps will be released right before the next meeting., last weeks meeting very well attended, over 50 speakers, however there
was no representation from Candler Park, Inman Park or Lake Claire. We need to make sure our voices are heard. Committee is about
involving people. This Wed 1™ mtg. Eric Dusenbery remarks that signs cannot be placed in public parks.

Continued on page 8

Montessori In Town
Upcoming Events
Public is Welcome!

REAL ESTATE SERVICES

Open House
March I - 6:30 to 8:00PM

Building Chcildof':fw?seSeIf Esteem 40 4 i 8 0 8 o 15 2 8

January 315 - 8:45 to 10:00AM

Pal"j—““tt Eduf:?ti?“ fE\ll_ening : your neighbor & local real estate expert :
ontessori - ucation jor Li e STH
February 9t — 6:30 to 8:00PM #1 Keller Williams Intown Agent 2010 & 2011

Iintroduction to Montessori

Montessori 101

March 22" - 6:30 to 8:00PM
To RSVP please contact NikkiTorres at - 404-784-1038
or nikki@montessoriintown.com

Montessori In Town is an AMI Montessori School

www.montessoriintown.com




January CPNO Minutes, from page 7

7:30 Park visioning. The process is now coinciding with
questions by the city around golf course and is currently
stalled. The city has hired a consultant to evaluate golf
courses across the city. Study is due next month or two and
it appears that the decision based on this study is
independent from the visioning process. As such, the
visioning process will take this outcome as input. Michael
Short (Friends of Candler Park Golf Course/
http://focpgc.com) said that they have contacted the
mayors office and were told it's a profitability issue as the
loss amounts to $70K per year. This is $4 per played round.
The suggestion is to raise green fees above the contract
level from 6 yrs ago. We also need to make sure the
proceeds from the golf course are not spread out over
other possibly even more loss generating golf courses
managed by American Golf. He also wants to work with the
consultant and generate ideas to increase profitability. Jay
points out that next month there will be a vote on whether
or not we want to go forward with the visioning process.
According to Mark Clement, American Golf is operating the
course, but on the neighborhood’s terms. A suggestion is
made to ask Walt Ray from Park Pride who is currently
confirmed to be involved? Jay said he would ask him. Mark
Clement said that applications for the steering committee
outnumbered the available spots and that a decision was
made to  establish  groups  with participating
representatives. A motion was made to ask the CPNO
president to request in writing from the Commissioner Of
Parks and Recreation that Candler Park would like to have
some input and be considered in a decision. Favor: 22,
Opposed: 0, Abstentions: 0. Motion caries unanimously.

7:43  Announcement Valentines dance: on Saturday
February 11, there is a Valentines dance at the First
Existentialist/Old Stone Church (470 Candler Park Dr.) at
7.30. Tickets at $10 at the door and will benefit First
E.community. All CPNO members are invited.

7:44 Announcement Wrecking Bar donation: Bob Sandage
from the Wrecking Bar will donbate a portion of sales this
week to CPNO.

7:45 Last month's minutes are deferred to next month. A
suggestion was made to remove the minutes from the
messenger and publish them electronically. According Kate
Sandhause (Communications officer), a lot of people like
the paper version of The Messenger. Upwards of 60 people
distribute messenger, only 3 people produce it, which puts
a lot of pressure on deadlines.

7:48 Membership: must be renewed every year, being a
member is the only way to vote. The best place to renew is
www.candlerpark.org/renew

7:51 Projects: 5K run. Last year a profit of $21K was made.
This year the goal is to increase to 3500 runners. The funds
needed to organize this year's run amount to $41K and the
conservatively projected best case profit is $15K.

Continued on page 9

www.candlerpark.org

We are not a 'wreck'
anymore!

Your neighborhood pub with
hand-crafted beer and food.

292 Moreland Ave NE
www.wreckingbarbrewpub.com
404-221-2600
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January CPNO Minutes, from page 8

7:54 Request for funding: Ramp replacement at First E
Church. The current wooden ramp is in disrepair and needs
to be replaced by a lift. This will benefit the community. The
project has already attracted some funding. (More
information:
http://www.candlerpark.org/files/Messenger%202012-
01.pdf page 2.) A motion was made to grant the requested
$4K on the conditions: 1. Date by which grant must be
spent is December 31, 2012, 2. Funds will not be disbursed
until sufficient funds have been raised. Favor: 17: Opposed:
2, Abstentions: 3. Motion carries.

Request for funding: Little 5 Points precinct. Total expense
was $20,500 last year for rent (subsidized by landlord) and
utilities. CPNO and Inman Park each gave $5K Businesses
gave $3K, private donations totaled $3K, Halloween fest
contributed $5K. In 2011, hours of APD presence were from
10am to 6pm. Currently another foot patrol shift Tue-Sat
3pm-11pm is staffed with officer Stellenberg. Q: How many
years has this been organized? A: With the exception of
2010, 7 yrs. Q: How many businesses are there and what is
the average contribution per business? A: Approx 75
businesses, $40 per business per year. Some businesses do
contribute back to CP. Q: How many landlords are there? A:
Unknown, landlords do not appear to contribute. Jay
Sandhaus explains that the Board thinks it is a worthwhile
thing to do and that the Board suggests to give half
immediately, other half dependent on confirmed APD
staffing during evening/night time. The Board's opinion is
that CPNO would like to see more contributions. from
businesses, at least as much as is asked from
neighborhoods as businesses are the biggest benefactor of
police presence. A suggestion is made to publicly post
which business are contributing to the precinct operations.
Motion to adopt the executive board's suggestion. Favor:
22, Opposed: 0, Abstentions: 1. Motion carries.

8:14 Event application process. We want to interact sooner
in the event application process directed to the city. We
have a set of guidelines, based on size of event; how to

engage the neighborhood (More info:
http://www.candlerpark.org/files/Messenger%202012-
01.pdf page 9 and

http://www.candlerpark.org/content/events-process-
guidelines). A motion to support the new events process.
Favor: 22, Opposed: 0, Abstentions: 0.

8:17 Zoning Committee, 620 Oakdale variance to setback.
Maura Mitzner presented her request for a variance to
reduce the required setback for her house at 620 Oakdale.
The house is an investment property
(http://www.greenstonedesigninc.com/home.html) and
adding a second story and renovating the house will
enhance the value. Adding space to the current level is an
undesirable option because of an old tree that would have
to be removed, as well as a decrease of the yard space. One
of two adjacent houses also has a second story and the
other adjacent house has been recently renovated (which
required a variance). The ZC does have strong concerns
about the ultimate size of the house, especially related to
the lot size.

Continued on page 10
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DRUNK IS THE NEW BLACK

Texas Borpe Taauenia & Canriva

'MARDI GRAS 2012
CELEBRATE . ARNAVAL IN TIJUANA!
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January CPNO Minutes, from page 9

Some members also expressed concern
about the design not being appropriate and
fitting for the neighborhood. The Zoning
Committee is satisfied with the amount of
signatures of approval that have been
obtained by the applicant. A motion was
made to recommend approval to the NPU-N.
Favor: 10, Opposed: 5, Abstentions: 3.
Motion carries.

Zoning Committee, George Cameli
presented his application for a liquor license
for Cameli’s Pizza at 337 Moreland. The
second floor deck will be shielded from the
neighbors to the east with a wall, optionally
insulated and with an “inward” facing
canopy/awning type construction to guide
sound away. The side of the parking lot
closest to the neighbors will have mature
plants or trees to provide privacy. Parking lot
lighting will be directed downward and away
from the neighbors. George is planning to
meet with neighbors at 344 Josephine and
invited the attending neighbors as well to
show them around and go over their
concerns. Zoning Committee recommends
approval with the condition that continued
interaction with the neighborhood is
maintained. A motion was made to
recommend approval to the NPU-N. Favor:
13, Opposed: 1, Abstentions: 2. Motion
carries.

8:44 Adjourned.

www.candlerpark.org

Editor’s Note: The following minutes from the December CPNO
membership meeting were postponed from the January issue of the
Messenger to the February issue. The membership meetings are
important sources of information and activity for the neighborhood and
the Messenger currently serves as the official record for the minutes.

CPNO Membership Meeting Notes, December 19, 2012
Submitted by Molly Smalley, CPNO Recording Secretary

Meeting started at 7:09pm

-Introduction of new neighbors and adoption of Agenda

-Big thanks to Lexa and Cherie for getting the food. New neighbors introduced
themselves to the group. Jay thanked everyone for coming. Motion to adopt the
agenda. Motion carried.

City Officials and other visitors

Officer Stoneberg - This time of the year, please make sure to have people to pick
up packages. He says this is one of the safest neighborhoods in Zone 6. If you see
something suspicious, the neighborhood association of Zone 6 is a good at
reporting issues.

Alex Wong — APD reorganized. Adds a couple of beats across the city. Will see
more officers around. Zone 6 shrinks in geography. Won’t take as long for police
to get to. Buzz word is redistricting. Council has a map that it looks will be ready
for approval in January. Moving north and east — where the population has
shifted. Candler Park will shift to Zone 2 in January 2014. He is still council
person until then. School redistricting is a big issue. Handled solely by school
board. Council recognizes how school redistricting will affect neighborhood and
they have requested to be a part of the process. Met with school board — maps
are preliminary. Keep writing. Council can be a voice for the school board. They
are keeping in constant contact with the school board. Question was asked how
to work together as neighborhoods. Candler Park will not be split when things

are redistricted. Candler Park will go with Kwanza Hall. Timeframe for school

redistricting is March — from what he has heard.
Continued on page 11

Sparlin Family Medical
& Urgent'Care

Now offering: Weight Loss Clinic
Allergy Testing NE

_ 923 Dill Avenue SW

Atlanta GA 30310 sparlinhealthcare.com

Most Insurance, Medicare/Medicaid
Accepted by Dr. Harris

Introducing...
THE KINDEST CUT
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Lawn Care!

Zero - Emissions
Lawn Care @

Hand trimming and mowing!

Hand aeration!

Rakes and brooms — No blowers!
No noisel

No emissions!

Healthier lawn!

Affordable rates!

Prompt, courteous service!
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GREAT For The Earth!

404 753-3141

404 755-6170
kindestcut@bellsouth.net
kindestcutlawncare.com
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December CPNO Minutes, from page 10

-Edi Kelman — Biracial History Project — CPNO has been supportive of this project for the last 5 years. They have researched African
American history in the neighborhood. The most recent thing they have done is working with land owners of Candler Park to learn of
significance of 420 Oakdale Road. First Antioch Church. They want to give public recognition. In November, a bench was given. 137
year church anniversary. Church is pleased to be recognized.

-Michael Short — Friends of Candler Park Golf Course — Increased talk of what is going to happen to the golf course. In October, reasons
were discussed at CPNO of why to keep or shut the golf course. The golf course was undercharging, which will be rectified at the
beginning of the year. After the October meeting, Michael formed Friends of Candler Park Golf Course. Goals are to have neighbors
enjoy it, being a more productive golf course. They want to raise awareness quickly. They will work with people on new ideas for the
course. There is a first tee program at Candler Park Golf Course. Chartering programs for girls and boys at the park. Candler Park Golf
Course was designed by a woman named Helen Smith.

Announcements

-African Carnival at Candler Park on July 14 — a nonprofit organization based here in Atlanta and focuses on education and healthcare.
The event will raise money and raise awareness for their organization. A parade will also be held. It starts at 10am. They had flyers
with more information and a website. Chris Clark is being used for security. They are hoping/expecting 4,000 (??). Candler Park was
chosen because it is smaller and the time of year. It was suggested that they reach out to the school (ML) to get them involved. The
hours are 10am until 8om. They are working with WRFG to get the word out. There will be live music and artists performing.

Sheila Henn appointed Freedom Park Conservancy Representative for CPNO —

-School Redistricting — Position statement was sent to school board, superintendent, school council person, demographers, and other
elected officials. It was published very widely. Jay has sat down with presidents of other neighborhood organizations — Lake Claire,
Inman, Morningside, Old Fourth Ward, Poncey Highlands, VaHi, - request led by Inman park asking them to slightly change the process
for next round of maps. Focus groups and involvement with local school council. Continue advocating for the principals we laid out —
ML k-5 school, stay united with schools around us and continue on to Inman and Grady. Please sign up as a member of CPNO. It is the
only way to reach people. If anyone is willing to take the time to come up with a sign and yard signs for this issue going forward. Try to
do something jointly with Lake Claire and Inman Park. Mark made a motion for up to $499 for yard signs. 32 yes’s/1 oppose/4 abstain.
Motion carries.

-Approval of previous month’s meeting minutes

Motion carries

-Dog Park Committee update and vote of support

Last January a group of 75 people that came up with ideas that they would like to see in the neighborhood. The idea that floated up to
the top was having a dog park in Candler Park. The only idea on list that caused a committee to form to see what it would take to make
this a reality. Website and The Messenger were methods of keeping the neighborhood informed of this idea.

This is not a vote on the site, but a
vote on the idea of having a dog park.
Gordon Rose has been leading the

committee. The city of Atlanta has
written non binding laws on having
dog parks. 2 dog parks — South Bend ®

and Piedmont Park. Several illegal
dog parks in the city — they are not Complete Vision Care www.eyeetcatl.com in Little Five Points
following guidelines and leash laws.
The city requires a petition signed by
constituents who use the park,
doesn’t necessarily have to have a
dog. Sought out people in Lake Claire
and Inman Park and their
neighborhood associations. They
looked at entire Candler Park area —
golf course, park and Freedom Park.
Candler Park is a city of Atlanta park —
has fences around golf course, tennis
course, swimming pool. Freedom
Park is a structualist park — never will
see a playground, soccer field, etc per 484-D Moreland Ave NE 404-523-3937
guidelines of the Conservancy.
Continued on page 12
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December CPNO Minutes, from page 11

Iverson Park was too small. The areas they chose in Candler Park are unutilized. Not voting on the location tonight. The current size
and place fits the guidelines for a dog park. 4-5 foot fence which can be planted over. Goal is to go forward and start with pricing.
Gordon is willing to price out other locations if necessary. Dog Parks are becoming social centers in their neighborhood. That is a
vision of the board. What is the vision for maintaining the dog park — primary maintenance of dog park will be done by volunteers in
the neighborhood association and members outside. City will pick up trash. There will be a water line coming down. Waterline on
McClendon. Easily elbowed. Seeking private donations and grants. Park Pride has expressed an interest in providing a grant. Goal
is to be in non-golf park area of park. Funded and operated cannot be owned and operated by CPNO — should be managed by a
friend’s group or conservancy. The acreage is 1.2 acres now. How to go forward if we can’t agree on a spot. The spot has to be
voted on by the CPNO. Wildlife walk area is another location — and wildlife walk area could be moved to the gulley. The city did a
study that the gulch is not a dry stream bed. The runoff is not like a naturally occurring stream. 6-8 inches of wood mulch would
prevent digging and turning into a mud pit. Annis Barry has a different view of the dog park. One issue is putting a dog park in
Candler Park — confusion between the neighborhood and the park in the petition. Annis thinks dog parks are noisy and smelly. Dog
Park should be put in an out of way location improving the land. Think of other locations. Consequences of yes vote — this group of
people will continue to put an effort in constructing a plan. No vote- can’t come back in front of organization for 6 months. Can we
use this vote to establish that it is something that the neighborhood wants and guidance for the group. Want it to be consistent of
the visioning process, aesthetics and environmental issues. The Board did do its research of alternate locations and Freedom Park
was not an option. Iverson and Lake Claire Park had same issues — size. They did not consider putting the dog park on the 6™ hole —
did not want to change the existing landscape of the park. The neighborhood should be supportive of the Board looking forward
before deciding if the neighborhood wants a park.

Vote — To support continued review of a dog park in the Candler Park neighborhood and if the location were in Candler Park proper,
the committee will work in a coordinated effort with the visioning process? In Favor — 24/Opposed — 10/Abstain — 3 — Motion Carries

-Officer and committee chair reports
Membership — you have to renew after the first of the year. After January 1, everyone’s membership expires.
Special Project Officer — Mark Clement — Helped support movie nights, Fall Festival, Easter Egg Hunt, Mark needs volunteers.

-Requests for Funding (Project Introductions — Information — No Vote)

Ramp Replacement — First E — Needs disability access. The wooden access ramp has been there for 30 years. Access ramp has been
condemned. It needs replacing. They have started the process of adding a lift. They have $7,500 raised so far. Chalice Lighters
grant helped support some of this. Asking for up to $4,000. Will raise the remaining funds. CPNO does rent from the church.
Individual donations appreciated prior to end of calendar year.

Operating grant to L5P Mini-Precinct — Asking for a grant of $5,000 to pay rent and facilities for police department on Euclid. This
precinct has helped make L5P a safer place. The annual budget is $20,500 a year. It is heavily subsidized by the landlord. Rent is
well below market rent. They have received support from the Inman Park Neighborhood Organization. Candler Park provided
$5,000 last year. Mini-Precinct has a day shift full time staff. They would love to get an assigned night patrol officer. How many
current business owners are contributing to Mini-Precinct — about 40 in L5P. They contribute through Halloween Festival
sponsorship. The total was $12,000. There are 70 +/- businesses. Has anyone approached Pence-Highland?

No. Hours of precinct are 24 hours.

Requests for Funding (Votes)

2012 Movie Night — 7 movies - $7,700 —
Mark Clement — Yes — 29 — No — 1,
Abstain — 3 — Motion Carries

$300 for printing and other supplies for
emergency school board meeting — Yes
—30No—0Abstain—-0

co.
'OOD PLUMBER
LUMBING

Event Applications and other NPU
Actions
Sweetwater 420 Festival — April 20-22,
2012 — Does neighborhood support this
application? There are not many
changes from last year to this year.
Trying to permit to go to 1lpm vs.
10pm on Friday night. City ordinance is
to go to 1lpm. Moving the main
entrance onto the field on the field on
Candler Park Drive and McClendon.
Continued on page 13
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An article did go out in the Messenger — walking path, Epworth, ML Elementary, Movie Nights. How to address traffic concerns —
memorandum from Chris Clark — who manages 420 Festival - Roads that will be have emergency no parking signs (towing enforced):

Oakdale Road — Dekalb Avenue — North Avenue

North Avenue — Oakdale Road — Candler Park Drive
Benning Place — Oakdale Road — Candler Park Drive
Iverson Street — Candler Park Drive — Mell Avenue

Mell Avenue — Dekalb Avenue — McClendon Avenue
Callan Circle

Sheppard Place

Glendale Avenue — Dekalb Avenue — McClendon Avenue
Terrace Avenue — Marlbrook Drive — Clifton Terrace
Candler Park Drive — McClendon Avenue — North Avenue

Can they work with Marta to encourage more people to use Marta? Marta refuses to add more trains for this event. Mark Clement
suggests having Officer Clark to address concerns regarding parking. One concern was the size of the festival. They don’t anticipate that it
will be larger. Did they look at other venues for the festival? Yes, they have, but they want to stay in Candler Park. How to manage the
trash that spills out of the park? What is the cleanup plan for at least a block outside of the park? They do provide that. Had a hard time
on Saturday — last year — keeping up. More staff is needed to keep receptacles clean. They are having 2 stages again. How to handle
drunk people — safety rides are provided by 420. Who is liable for a drunk driving accident? Why are they having it on Friday and Saturday
— Anniversary of 420. Want to see how Friday goes again since it rained last night. Music will stop at 11pm on Friday. Saturday is until 10
and Sunday is until 7. The stage on the soccer field created a mud pit. A designated person for the residences to take input. Parking Pass
for people on Callan Circle. For people who do not have a driveway — they will need to submit license, etc. so that they can continue to
park on the street. Yes—19 No — 8 Abstain — 2. Motion Carries.

-Adjourn — Adjourned at 9:31pm.

NPU-N Meeting Notes, January 26, 2012
Submitted by Lauren Welsh, CPNO NPU Rep

Public Reports

-Atlanta Police Department representatives Seargeant Hudson and Officer Bandy reported that crime seems to be quiet in our area. They
will try to get speed enforcemtn on DeKalb Avenu. The COPS unit is doncudting an identity theft workshop. They also offer a home
assessement for crime victimization by emailing wwalters@atlantaga.gov.

-A MARTA police representative reported that there was minimal crime on the east-west line, but to be aware and protect personal
property, particularly phones and laptops. He can be reached at 404-427-8693 or fhammett@itsmarta.com.

-The City of Atlanta Department of Parks informed attendees that there will be a quarterly Commissioner’s meeting held on 2/8 at 5:30
PM to discuss issues of green space in the city. The meeting will be held at the Civic Center and is open to the public. Parks Cusomer
servceis nmber is 404-546-6813.

-Fulton County Community Prosecturo indicated that there are now more resources around the Boulvard district and they are focusing on
repeat offender cases in Fulton County. He can be reached at paul.arena-camarillo@fultoncountyga.gov.

-A representative from the City Solicitor’s Office indicated they are emphasizing the judicial process and focusing on dilapidated housing.

-Dennis Mumba from Public Works shared information about a new program called “Love Your Block” providing small grants to groups of
neighborhood residents interested in beautifying their neighborhood. Additional information can be found at www.iamatlanta.org.

-A presentation about Esther Peachey Lefevre Park was deferred.
-Jay Sandhaus, president of Candler Park Neighborhood Organization, presented an events review process for review by NPU-N. The goal
is to have the City of Atlanta work more closely with the neighborhood organization when events are being considered for the city park in

the neighborhood. NPU-N voted unanimously to support this effort of better communication.

2/18 — NPU officer training
3/31 - Citizen engagement education seminar

Continued on page 14
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January NPU Notes, from page 13

Liquor License Review

--A change of ownership was approved for Pratap Singh
for Exxon Food Mart at 1161 Ponce de Leon Avenue
with the condition that no “grab & go” single beers
would be sold and the business would discourage
loitering.

--A change of agent was approved for Barry L. Mills for
HD-1 at 664 North Highland Avenue.

--A liquor license was approved for George Michael
Cameli for Cameli’s Pizza at 337 Moreland Avenue.

Land Use and Zoning Matters:

--The NPU Board deferred an ordinance granting a
Special Use Permit pursuant to Section 16-11.005(1)(l)
for outdoor dining at eating and drinking establishment
when any part of such use is located within 1,000 feet of
property that is zoned R-1 through R-5, or that is used as
a residential property for property located at 664 North
Highland Avenue, NE.

--The NPU Board voted unanimously to approve a
variance at 481 Harold Avenue, NE to allow an 8 foot
wall/privacy fence in the required half-depth front yard
where otherwise only a 4 foot fence is allowed.

--The NPU Board voted unanimously to approve a
variance at 1004 Williams Mill Rd. to reduce the
required side yard setback from 7 ft. (required) to 6 ft. to
allow for an addition to existing single family dwelling.

--The NPU Board voted unanimously to approve
variances at 568, 580 and 600 Somerset Terrace to
reduce the off-street loading requirements from 3
loading spaces (required) to 1 loading space to allow for
the construction of a new multi-family development.

--The NPU Board voted unanimously to approve a
variance at 620 Oakdale Road to 1) reduce the front yard
setback from 50’ (required) to 28.5’; 2) reduce the half-
depth front yard setback from 25’ (required) to 15.8’ to
allow for a second story addition w/deck to an existing
single family dwelling (pending lot approval from Office
of Planning).

Special Events/Outdoor Festivals

e  Publix Georgia Marathon & Half
Marathon — March 18 — NPU Board
voted to approve.

e African Carnival —June 30 — NPU
Board deferred.

Chair’s Report

e Grant Funding for projects — street toppers for
street signs in NPU-N neighborhoods.

Next NPU Meeting: February 23, 2012

www.candlerpark.org
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FIRSTE
Valentine’s Dance

SAT. FEB. 11th 7:30

DJ - Bunnie Bishop

DANCE WILL BE HELD AT V
THE FIRST EXISTENTIALIST CONGREGATION OF ATLANTA
470 Candler Park Drive, Atlanta 30307(across from the Candler Park golf course)
TICKETS: $10. AT THE DOOR (1 Drink Included)

Prevent Door Kick-Ins!

Reinforce doorframes with steel.
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HOME INTRUSION PREVENTION

404-289-6960
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\ b /)
" PROTECTED BY ~\ 770-478-1513
§¢§¢53§ Security * Fire «
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Local 24 Hour Monitoring =
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Atlanta’s Security Leader
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Join or Renew Online in 2012

It's a great way to get involved and keep up with what’s
happening in Candler Park. Membership allows you to fully
participate by voting in CPNO monthly meetings, receive e-mails
with important news, and keep apprised of upcoming meetings.

Already a Member? Renew for 2012 by going to
http://www.candlerpark.org/renew (yes, the bylaws require
each member to renew)

To Join: Go to www.candlerpark.org and click “Membership”

Support CPNO with a Paypal donation today!

No computer? CPNO will still accept the paper
application below, but its primary method of
communication will be e-mail and The Messenger.

- Lexa King, CPNO Membership Secretary

CPNO Membership Application

Name:
Address:
City: State: ZIP:

Home phone:

Mobile phone:

Email:

Minor Children (names and ages)

Any information NOT to be published in CP neighborhood directory?

Business applicants list name, address and phone of designated agent:

Name of business:

Address of business:

Optional Contribution

Supporting CPNO with a PayPal donation today? If you wish to make a
donation to help CPNO continue serving the neighborhood, please take

this opportunity to make a contribution.
Please indicate either: New Enrollment or Renewal

| elect to contribute

Membership Involvement and Interests

New neighbor welcome Newsletter/Messenger

Historic Preservation Candler Park/Environment

____5K/Road Races ____Land Use / Zoning

____Tour of Homes ____Flyer Distribution
___ Fall Fest ____Parent/child groups

___Social events Other (specify)

If sending by mail, please address to:
CPNO Membership
P.O. Box 5418, Atlanta GA 31107



http://www.candlerpark.org/renew
http://www.candlerpark.org/
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Zone 6 Crime Reports
Compiled by David Bruce

300 block Moreland Ave — Larceny from auto - 12/23 Fri Night.
Someone broke out rear passenger side window and stole a
coat.

300 block Moreland Ave — Larceny from auto - 12/24 Sat Day.
Someone entered vehicle and stole an I-pad. No forced entry
located, but victim said his vehicle key no longer fits correctly in
the driver’s side door lock. Victim was also able to track his
property with its GPS to the intersection of Druid Pl and Candler
St, but was unable to locate it.

200 block Moreland Ave — Auto theft - 12/31 Sat Morn.
Reporting party said that he was driving his mother’s car. He
said he parked in the parking lot to eat at a nearby restaurant
and upon his return found that the car was gone.

400 block Moreland Ave — Larceny from auto - 12/27 Tues
Morn. Someone damaged driver’s side door handle and lock,
entered vehicle and stole luggage with clothes and toiletries.

1600 block Dekalb Ave — Larceny - 12/28 Wed Day. Victim said
as she exited her vehicle, suspect came from behind, snatched
her purse and fled. Taken: Purse w/ DL, $101 in change, cell
phone, debit card, gift card. Suspect: B/M, wool cap, heavy
black jacket, black dickies, black shoes.

1400 block Euclid Avenue — Auto theft - 1/01 Sun Night.
Reporting party said that his vehicle had been moved 6 car
lengths from the spot that he originally parked it. He stated he
did not report the suspicious activity because he had just
returned home from celebrating the New Year. He said there
were no windows busted out and the visor he kept in the
window wasn’t moved. He said that a 5 day sticker was placed
on the vehicle and it did not have a battery in it. The vehicle was
found not be impounded.

500 block Page Ave. — Auto theft — 1/6 Fri Morn. Victim said he
parked his car in front of his house and found it gone this
morning.

500 block Terrace Ave — Auto theft - 1/11 Wed Day. Reporting
party said her car was at house when she left home and when
she returned it was missing.

www.candlerpark.org

Classified Ads

Lighthall's Cleaning - Est. 1989 great service
at a great price! All work is guaranteed.
404 849 0832

Babysitting, Petsitting and Housesitting: 2
boys (Sam, 17 & Charlie, 15) available
evenings, weekends, holidays. Experienced,
references available. (404) 659-4161.

House Repair: Plaster and Drywall repair.
Interior painting. Trim Carpentry. Small inside
projects. Candler Park resident for 15 years.
Only work on Vintage Houses. Free Estimate.
Lee Nicholson 378-1343

Toto's Pet Service - in-home pet service

dog walking service available, lots of great
references from happy feet around town!
Debbie Lighthall Owner/ and personal server
404 849 0832 www.totospetservice.com

Caregiver available — caring, capable, reliable,
local — 20 years’ experience — elderly,
children, handicapped, pets. Dawn Aura,
404-378-6815 or dawnaural2@gmail.com.

BARNABY'S GREEN THUMB INC. - We make
your yard glow when we mow, edge and
blow. Other services on request. 30 years
experience 404 373 1591

Ocean View Condo — Tybee Island
2br, 2bth - half price for
neighborhood residents

Don Bender 912-596-8922



http://www.totospetservice.com/
tel:404-378-6815
https://mail.google.com/mail/h/15pjnrwscjmq8/?&v=b&cs=wh&to=dawnaura12@gmail.com
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